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December 18, 2017


Crapo Statement at Export-Import Bank Nominations Markup 

WASHINGTON – U.S. Senator Mike Crapo (R-Idaho), Chairman of the United States Senate Committee on Banking, Housing and Urban Affairs, today delivered the following remarks during a full committee markup on the nominations of The Honorable Scott Garrett, of New Jersey, to be President of the Export-Import Bank; Ms. Kimberly A. Reed, of West Virginia, to be First Vice President of the Export-Import Bank; The Honorable Spencer Bachus III, of Alabama, to be a Member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank; Reappointment as a Member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank; Ms. Judith Delzoppo Pryor, of Ohio, to be a Member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank; Ms. Claudia Slacik, of New York, to be a Member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank; Reappointment as a Member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank; and Mr. Mark L. Greenblatt, of Maryland, to be Inspector General of the Export-Import Bank.

The text of Chairman Crapo’s remarks, as prepared, is below. 

“I call the Committee to order and move to executive session.

[bookmark: _GoBack]“Today, the Committee will vote on the nominations of: The Honorable Scott Garrett, to be President of the Export-Import Bank; Ms. Kimberly A. Reed, to be First Vice President of the Export-Import Bank; The Honorable Spencer Bachus the third, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank; Ms. Judith Delzoppo Pryor, to be a member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank; Ms. Claudia Slacik, to be a Member of the Board of Directors of the Export-Import Bank; and Mr. Mark L. Greenblatt, to be Inspector General of the Export-Import Bank. 

“In the interest of time, Senator Brown and I will make brief opening remarks, and any other members wishing to make statements may do so after the vote. 

“President Trump has expressed his support for the Export-Import Bank, or EXIM, noting it can help small businesses and U.S. competitiveness. 

“I support all six of these nominees. Together, they are well poised to carry out reforms and move EXIM forward in a positive manner.  

“Congressman Garrett has echoed this sentiment, assuring that, if confirmed, he will carry out the President’s vision regarding EXIM.

“He has committed that EXIM will remain fully functional, operating in a fair and transparent manner to support American jobs and provide maximum value to the U.S. taxpayer.

“While I know my colleagues on both sides of the aisle have strong opinions on EXIM and on these individuals, the quickest and best path forward is to advance all of the nominees today.

“EXIM currently has no Senate-confirmed leaders on its five-member board. 

“Confirmation of all these nominees will provide EXIM with the opportunity to work on meaningful reforms, and implement those mandated by Congress in the last reauthorization.”
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